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With the Lord by our side, we strive for excellence in everything we do; aiming to achieve highly within our 

spiritual community.  Working together under God’s guidance, we endeavour to become the best that we can be 

in our school, where the Christian faith is taught, experienced, and lived. 

 

 

 

 

 

Weekly Newsletter – Friday 15th March 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Lower Peover CofE (Aided) Primary School 
Whatever you do, work at it with all your heart, as working for the Lord’ Colossians 3:23 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Knutsford Guardian Article this week… 
 

  
 

Congratulations to Alana (Y5) where the WORLD championships could be beckoning…passionate kickboxer Alana, already a 
junior European champion, will be competing in the WKKC English Championships in the North Notts Arena in Worksop on 

Sunday, March 17. 
 
The event is a qualifier for the world championships in Portugal later this year. 

 
With a busy year ahead, the family would welcome sponsorship or donations to assist Alana’s progress in combat sports. 
Any sponsors can make contact via Alana’s social media channels or contact her dad Michael on 07761 079229. 
A crowdfunding page has been created for donations and can be found at justgiving.com/crowdfunding/Alanafagan 
 

 
After School Clubs 
Following a request from school, SCG have agreed to put an additional sports club onto the schedule for a Wednesday.  

Details can be found in the after-school club section of the newsletter. 
 
The staff led clubs for Summer 1 have also been finalised and are also detailed later in the newsletter. 

 

Ethos Group – Easter Egg Competition 
The Ethos Group led an assembly on Monday explaining the tradition of giving eggs at Easter. 

 
Originally eggs were brightly painted to celebrate new life, so the competition is going to be for the children to decorate their 

own hard-boiled egg.  Please can these be brought into school on Monday 25th March.   
 

The Ethos Group will then choose the top 3 in each class and a prize will be given for each. 
 

Along with the egg design, please can all children write a short prayer, on a separate sheet of paper, relating to Easter.  

These will then be used as part of our Collective Worship on a Friday. 
 

 
 

website: www.lower-peover-school.co.uk                                                            Facebook: @LowerPeoverCfEPrimarySchool 
 

 

 

http://justgiving.com/crowdfunding/Alanafagan
http://www.lower-peover-school.co.uk/


 
 

2 | P a g e  

 

 

  

Lower Peover CofE (Aided) Primary School 
Whatever you do, work at it with all your heart, as working for the Lord’ Colossians 3:23 
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Parent Consultation Evenings – 19th March 2024 (4pm – 6.30pm) 
Please be advised that the parents evening section will be closed on School Spider on Monday morning, so please make a 
note of your appointment time(s).  If you need to alter your appointment, please contact the office.  If you have swapped 

your appointment time with another parent, please could you let the office know so the teachers list can be updated – thank 
you 
 
Unfortunately, staff are unable to hold appointments on any other dates, due to other commitments in the calendar.   
 

Please note: all after school clubs will be running, with the exception of the Year 6 booster sessions.   
 
Night Owls and Premier Education Sport clubs will run as normal.   

 
 

Parent Consultation Evenings – After School Clubs – Important Information 
Please be advised of the following for staff led after school clubs: 
 
Jewellery Club will run as normal. 

Year 6 SATs Booster Club – cancelled 
 
For all clubs, please collect as normal via the front loop at 4.30pm.  Any siblings in Night Owls will be brought to the front 
loop as usual. 
 
For children in Night Owls only – please collect from the Reception classroom, either via the pedestrian side gate onto the 

playground or via the main entrance of school and walk down to the Reception classroom through school.  Please ask a 

member of staff on arrival if you are unsure of the location of the Reception classroom.    
 

       
        

 

 

Snap Trap – Online Safety Performance 
Thank you to the Year 6 parents who attended yesterday’s Snap Trap performance.  We hope you found it useful, and the 
content covered will be beneficial to you and the children. 
 

    
 

Comic Relief 
A reminder that donations to comic relief can be made via the following link: 

https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=14738 
 

Peripatetic Music – Piano or Violin Lessons 
Two spaces have become available after Easter with one of our peripatetic music teachers, Lucy Thomson.  If anyone is 
interested in signing their child up for piano or violin lessons, please contact Lucy directly on lucyannethomson@yahoo.co.uk  

for more information. 
 

Easter Disco – Friday 22nd March 
A reminder that there will be no wraparound care in the afternoon next Friday, due to the Easter disco.  The 

morning session will run as normal. 
 

School Lunches – Price Increase – 1st April 2024 onwards 
A reminder that the price of a school lunch effective from 1st April 2024.    The new cost will be £2.95. ParentPay will be 
altered to reflect the change in price, so please continue to order in the usual way.   
 

Jewellery 
Please can we ask for parents help with not allowing children into school wearing jewellery.  Small stud earrings only are 
permitted, and no bracelets or necklaces should be worn.  Thank you for your assistance.  

http://www.lower-peover-school.co.uk/
https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=14738
mailto:lucyannethomson@yahoo.co.uk
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Class Assembly’s for Parents 
The New Year will see class assembly’s resume. These will be held in the school hall, starting at 

approx. 9.15am (straight after morning registration) and will last approx. 20-30 minutes.  Following 
the assembly, parents are invited into their children’s classrooms to look at some of the work on 
display. 
 

On these dates, the gates to the playground will be open for you to park at morning drop off and walk 

your children around for entry into school.  If parents could please head to the main entrance.  We ask 

you to wait outside until the hall has been cleared by the breakfast club and set up for the assembly.  

Thursday 12th January 2023 – Year 4 
Thursday 2nd February 2023 – Year 3 

 

 

School Band & Year 4 Ukulele Performance 

On Wednesday 8th February, the school band, along with Year 4 Ukuleles will be holding a performance 

in school.  Parents of Year 4 and band children are invited to attend. 

The performance will start at 2pm in the hall.  Further details will be provided after Christmas, but 

please put the date in your diaries! 

 

Lower Peover CofE (Aided) Primary School 
Whatever you do, work at it with all your heart, as working for the Lord’ Colossians 3:23 

 

 

 

 

 

 

website: www.lower-peover-school.co.uk                                                            Facebook: @LowerPeoverCfEPrimarySchool 
 

 

 

 

Collective Worship 
 

We look forward to welcoming all parents of Reception, Year 1 & 2 children into Church next Friday (22nd March) for their 

Easter Service, which will start straight after morning registration.  The Church will be open from appox. 8.30am.   
 

The Bells of Peover have very kindly offered for parents to park on their main car park for the service.  Alternatively, 
please park around the rear of school.  Please do not park on The Cobbles or in front of the Church, due to deliveries and 

waste collection wagons due at school – thank you. 
 

The following Thursday (28th March) will be the Easter service for Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 in Church, also straight after morning 

registration. 
 

 
After the Easter break, Collective Worship will return in the school hall. 

 
Friday 19th April – No Collective Worship 

 
Friday 26th April – Key Stage 1 Praise 
Friday 3rd May – Key Stage 2 Praise 
Friday 10th May – Key Stage 1 Praise 
Friday 17th May – Key Stage 2 Praise 
Friday 24th May – Key Stage 1 Praise 

 

 
Please note: There is no Collective Worship in school when Church services take place 

 

Forest School Rota 2024 
Friday 22nd March – Year 3 

Friday 19th April – Year 6 

Friday 26th April – Year 5 

Friday 3rd May – Reception 

Friday 10th May – Year 1 

Friday 17th May – Year 6 

Friday 24th May – Year 4 

 

To comply with our risk assessment, all children must wear suitable outdoor clothes (long sleeve tops & long 

trousers/leggings – no football kits)  

plus, outdoor shoes (please bring shoes to change into). 

Hair must be tied up.   

If incorrect clothing is worn, unfortunately, children will be unable to take part in the session. 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

http://www.lower-peover-school.co.uk/
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Weekly Attendance 

Winning Year Group – Year 6 

   

  Reception: 92.92% 

  Year1: 85.38%     

  Year 2: 97.14%    

  Year 3: 90.00% 

  Year 4: 96.19% 

 Year 5: 97.10% 

 Year 6: 97.24%   Whole School: 93.70%  
 

FLPS 
 
Easter Disco 
Join us for the return of our Easter Disco on Friday, 22nd March!  
Check the flyer for further details about the event. 
 
Just a quick recap: 
 

- KS1: 3:30pm to 5pm 
- KS2: 5:30pm to 7pm 
 
Tickets on Parent Pay now 
 

Remember to pick up your child from the main entrance. Our team will be there to assist you 🐰🎶 

 

 

 

 

Join the FLPS Event Committee! 
Are you passionate about supporting our school and making a difference?  

We are actively seeking new committee members to help organise and run events aimed at raising funds for our school. 
 
If you are interested in learning more and being part of this exciting team, please speak to any FLPS member or contact us 
via email. flpscommittee@gmail.com 
 
We look forward to welcoming new members to the FLPS family! 
 
 

Follow us on Instagram and Facebook to find out more about this event and much more! 
        Instagram: Friends of Lower Peover School    Facebook: Lower Peover Primary School Mums 

 

 

http://www.lower-peover-school.co.uk/
mailto:flpscommittee@gmail.com
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Lower Peover CofE (Aided) Primary School 
Whatever you do, work at it with all your heart, as working for the Lord’ Colossians 3:23 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                      
                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Staff Led After School Clubs 
Summer 1 Half Term 2024 (15.04.24 to 23.05.24 inclusive) 

 

Day Club Number of 
places 

Cost Staff Member Year Group(s) INFORMATION 

Monday Jewellery  Max. 12  £4.50 per 
child per week 

Miss Haslam Years 5 & 6 Survey opens Monday 18.03.24 @ 8pm 

Monday Vocal 
Coaching 
Club 

 £36 per half 
term 
 

Mr Stannard Years 2-6 
inclusive 

Please contact Mr Stannard directly on  
jstannard@lowerpeover.cheshire.sch.uk 

Tuesday 
 

Jewellery  Max. 12 £4.50 per 
child per week 

Miss Haslam Years 3 & 4 Survey opens Monday 18.03.24 @ 
8.15pm 

Tuesday SATS Booster Whole 
class 

n/a Mr Haslam Year 6 Last session will be Tuesday 7th May 

Tuesday Table Tennis Max. 12 £15 per half 
term 

Miss Moores Years 1 & 2 Survey opens Tuesday 19.03.24 @ 
8.00pm 

Wednesday Rounders Max. 30 £15 per half 
term 

Mrs Tinker & 
Mr Bradley 

Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 Survey opens Wednesday 20.03.24 @ 
8.15pm  

Thursday Lower Peover 
Band 

 £72 per term 
 

Mr Stannard Years 2-6 
inclusive 

Please contact Mr Stannard directly on  
jstannard@lowerpeover.cheshire.sch.uk 

 

Please note – All clubs will commence the first week back after the half term break unless otherwise detailed. 

All clubs will run unless you receive a separate communication regarding cancellation 

Please ensure you have paid on ParentPay to secure your place request(s) 

 

 

Dojo’s 

Team Winners & Dojo Masters 

          

Red Team: 2nd place (349 points)  

Blue Team:  4th place (323 points)   

Green Team: 1st place (361 points)   

Yellow Team: 3rd place (332 points)     

Reception: Olivia, Sofia & Neve 

Year 1: Cooper & Oliver LJ 

Year 2: Viola 

Year 3: Elara & Freddie 

Year 4: Will & Rory 

Year 5: Isla & Preston 

Year 6: Arthur & Jemima 

http://www.lower-peover-school.co.uk/
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Lower Peover CofE (Aided) Primary School 
Whatever you do, work at it with all your heart, as working for the Lord’ Colossians 3:23 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Sports Coaching Group – Summer 1 Half Term 2024 After School Clubs 

 SUMMER 1 HALF TERM (15.04.24 to 24.05.24 inclusive) 

Day Year Groups Activity 

Monday 3 – 6 inclusive Football 

Tuesday 1 & 2 Football 

Wednesday 1 & 2 Dodgeball 

Thursday 3- 6 inclusive Tennis  

Friday All year groups Football 

 
N.B. Places on these clubs are limited to 16 and are allocated on a first come, first served basis as usual.  Please add 

your child’s name to the waiting list if the club is full. 

All clubs will commence the first week back after the half term break 

To book, please use the link below. 
https://sports-coaching-group.classforkids.io/term/587 

All clubs will run unless you receive a separate communication regarding cancellation 

 

Wraparound Care – Sports Coaching Group 

For Summer 1 half term onwards please book wraparound care via  

 https://sports-coaching-group.classforkids.io/term/590 

 

Dates, Events & Information 

Spring 2 Half Term 2024 
• Monday 18th March – Year 5 Class trip (Roman Deva Centre, Chester) 
• Tuesday 19th March – Parent Consultation Evening – Session 2 
• Friday 22nd March – Easter Service for Reception & Key Stage 1 - in Church from approx. 9am 
• Friday 22nd March – Easter Disco (FLPS event) 
• Friday 22nd March – NO WRAPAROUND CARE PM 
• Wednesday 27th March – Reception Parents - Stay & Play (2pm onwards) 
• Thursday 28th March – Easter Service for Key Stage 2 – in Church from approx. 9am  

• Thursday 28th March – LAST DAY OF TERM 

 
Summer 1 Half Term 2024 

• Monday 15th April – FIRST DAY OF TERM 
• Wednesday 17th & Thursday 18th April – Year 2 Residential to Foxhowl/Delamere 
• Wednesday 17th April – WW2 Workshop (Years 4 & 6 in school) 
• Friday 19th April – Year 5 Viking Experience (in school) 
• Wednesday 24th – Friday 26th April incl. – Year 4 Residential to Petty Pool Centre 
• Wednesday 24th April – Year 2 Parents ‘Eat with your child’ (12noon – 1pm) 
• Thursday 2nd May – Use of school as polling station – SCHOOL OPEN AS NORMAL 

• Wednesday 8th May – Reception Parents – Stay & Play (2pm onwards) 
• Monday 13th – Thursday 17th May inclusive – Year 6 SATS 
• Wednesday 15th May – Year 3 Class trip to RHS Bridgewater  
• Thursday 16th May – Year 1 Class Assembly & Class Visit (9am) 
• Wednesday 22nd May – Reception Parents ‘Eat with your child’ (12 noon to 1pm) 

• Friday 24th May – LAST DAY OF TERM 

 

http://www.lower-peover-school.co.uk/
https://sports-coaching-group.classforkids.io/term/587
https://sports-coaching-group.classforkids.io/term/590

